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MINUTES v.1 

Whaley House, this meeting came to order at 3:33pm 

Members Present:  Linda Acuña; Chuck Ambers (4:01pm); Paul Chace; Ann Dahlkamp; Fred 
Grand; Amie Hayes; Andres Ortiz; Arvilla Rodgers; David Swarens 

Members Absent: Patricia Fillet; Sunny Lee; Andrew Perry; Victor Santana; Robert Zink 

Visitors:  Cindy Krimmel; Myra Hermann; Brad Comeou; Donna Chralowicz; Joey Uy; Shannon 
Foglia; Lisbeth Reyes; Alijandra Mogilner; Jessica Rugg; Danska Condon; Geoffrey Mogilner; 
Tyler Renner 

1.  Non-Agenda Public Comments:  None 

2.  Agenda Modifications:  None 

3.  Meeting Minutes: 
Paul Chace motioned and Fred Grand seconded that the September meeting minutes be 
approved as written. Motion passed (5 yes; 6 absent; 3 abstain).  

4.  Treasurer’s Report:  
Today’s meeting collected $22.00 which brings the total-to-date to $123.00. 

5.  Action Items:   
Further discussion on Presidio/Jackson St. one-way traffic study 
Tyler Renner discussed whether or not DIF monies can be used for this traffic study.  Chris 
Ward is working on getting the traffic study approved in the budgeting process.  This item 
was tabled for a future meeting pending the budget approval process. 
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6.  Information items:   

Presidio Heritage Trust/Presidio Park Council 
Paul Chace passed out the PHT Citadel newsletter.  Subscriptions are available at no charge, and the 
newsletter is available in several languages. 

Fred Grand inquired about whether the Presidio Park Council is still active.  David Swarens informed 
that the City is considering the status of this group, and no decision has been made to date.  Ann 
Dahlkamp will put this item on the agenda at a future meeting for further discussion. 

Founders’ Day Activities 
Fred Grand gave a recap on the Founders’ Day event.  Several community leaders and groups were 
represented and actively participated.  Positive feedback was received from attendees. 

Utilities Undergrounding District UU852 Block 2F 
City representatives were in attendance to give an overview of this project.  Items of discussion 
included project boundaries, planning and design, environmental concerns, and habitat and historic 
resources. 

Of particular concern was determining possible unidentified burial sites in El Campo Santo.  Ground 
penetrating radar was used in this process.  The question was brought up as to what would happen 
should a burial site or other significant historical artifacts be found during construction.  Should such 
an event occur, the project would be put on hold for further investigation. 

Property at Harney & Congress 
The proposed parking lot at Harney & Congress is in the permit process.  This lot will include EVS 
parking spaces that will be placed adjacent to residential property.  Other potential locations for EVS 
spaces are being explored in Old Town, including the large parking lot behind Immaculate Conception 
Church. 

State Park Update 
Cindy Krimmel, CA State Parks, informed that a new Parks Superintendent has been appointed.  The 
new superintendent will attend a future meeting for introductions. 

City Council Update 
Tyler Renner distributed Chris Ward’s newsletter.  A report on homeless issues will be presented to 
the City Council next week.  Two community outreach events are scheduled for the month.  Details 
for each event are included in the newsletter 

Update from Todd Gloria’s Office 
On behalf of Todd Gloria’s office, Ann Dahlkamp gave information on legislative activities. 

7.  Committee Updates: None 

8.  Announcements:  None 

Adjournment 

Meeting adjourned at 4:52pm. 
Officially submitted,  
Linda Acuña, Secretary
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